
transition to democracy in Sierra Leone and the fact that elections were to be 
held in the country early in 1996. In this context, they underscored the impor-
tance  of  peace and reconciliation to this 'Process and noted with satisfaction the 
assistance which the Commonwealth, bilaterally and multilaterally, was provid-
ing in this regard. 

12. Heads Of Government noted the affirmation by the Government oi The Gam-
bia of its plan to hold national elections by July 1996 and offered Commonwealth 
assistance in the implementation of the transition programme drawn up by the 
Gambian authorities in order to tacilitate a successful restoration ot democracy. 

13. IleacIs of Government attached special importance to the fact that their 
Meeting was being held in the 50th anniversary year of the United Nations and 
recalled that many of them had participated in the Special Corrini&norative 
Meeting of the United Nations General Assembly and subscribed to the Decla-
ration adopted by it. They reaffirmed their support for the United Nations as a 
vital instrument of multilateral co-operation and as the primary fcli!'i.irn responsi-
ble for the maintenance of peace, respect for  birman  rights and fundamental 
freedoms, and the promotion of development, equality ancl justice. While ac-
knowledging the organisations  accomplishments over the first 50 years, they 
reaffirmed their conviction that only complete commitment to the principles 
and purposes  of the United Nations Charter coulcl ensure the effectiveness of 
the organisation. 

14. Heads  of  Government agreecl that it was essential that the United i Nations 
be reformed and revitalised. They underscored the need  to  improve the effi-
ciency of the organisation by ensuring a clearer and complementary role for all 
UN organs, bodies and agencies, reducing duplication and waste and encour-
aging better management, transparency and accountability. They agreed that 
work on the revitalisation of the General Assembly and the Economic and 
Social Council should continue and noted the current examination by the General 
Assembly of the role of the Trusteeship Council. They welcomed the call in the 
50th Anniversary Declaration for reforrn and expansion of the Security Council 
and called for further in-depth consideration by member states or the United Na-
tions, in order to resolve the key issues on which important differences remain. 

15. Heads of Government considered that the United Nations financial crisis 
required urgent attention and urged all member states of the United Nations to 
meet their obligations in full and on time, and without conditions. 

16. Heads of Government agreed that the Commonwealth should continue to 
support and complement the work of the United Nations. The Commonwealth's 
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